
Have you considered becoming a registered bone marrow or stem cell transplant donor on the chance that you may be a match for someone fighting for his life? 


Jews are only about 2% of the world’s population, and according to Jacqui Klein, who has been working tirelessly to find a match for her daughter-in-law, Shira Klein, “if and when a match is found for Shira, it will most likely be with an Ashkenazi Jew, a person with a genetic background similar to Shira’s.”   To quote Neil Dicker of the Lehigh Valley, who is a 2–time stem cell transplant recipient,” the Holocaust greatly reduced the number of Jews in the world, making it even harder for Jews to find a stem cell match.” 


Neil is now an Ambassador for the Gift of Life Bone Marrow Foundation (G.O.L.), the organization that found the match for his transplant, and is speaking out to encourage everyone, especially Jews, to become part of the international registry.  Founded in 1991 by a young Jewish man whose life was saved by a donor, the G.O.L. is open to everyone, but focuses on the Jewish Population.


Shira Klein, a New Jersey mother of three young children, has been battling Hodgkins Lymphoma since 2010.  She is currently undergoing chemotherapy, but will need a stem cell transplant from a donor to prolong her life. Her family has organized a fund called Smiles for Shira, through which they have tested over 9500 people and have found 14 matches for other people, but none for Shira yet.


Neil Dicker and another Lehigh valley resident, Jeannie Miller, are organizing a cheek swabbing event April 14th, 2013, from 9:30 a.m. to 1 pm. at Temple Covenant of peace, 1451 Northampton St., Easton, in an effort to find a match for Shira Klein and others.  A cheek swab is a free, simple painless for healthy people ages 18-60, which will enter you into a bone marrow registry.  Come to this event for what might be your greatest mitzvah – Saving a life!  If you cannot attend, go to www.giftoflife.org/smilesfor Shira and enter sponsorship code Shira for a free swab kit during the month of April.


If you forget if you have already registered with a bone Marrow registry, contact the organization with whom you registered to find out for sure.  There are a variety of Medical conditions that would disqualify a person from being a donor.  It is advisable to check with www.giftoflife.org for details.

